
Schedule June 13 to June 19 
Monday: 9am St. Augustine’s 
Tuesday: 9am Stella Maris 
Wednesday:  9am St. Augustine’s 
Thursday: No Mass—Priest day off 
Friday: 9am St. Anne’s 
Saturday: 6pm Stella Maris 
Sunday:9am St. Anne’s 
 10:30am St. Augustine’s 
 
Chaplet of Divine Mercy for the Sick and Dying will 
be said following weekday Masses. 
 
Confessions: Fr. Raj is available in the vestries after 
weekday masses for the sacrament of 
Reconciliation. All are encouraged to experience 
the Mercy and Love of the Ever Forgiving Father 
 
Baptisms: Contact Fr. Raj for Baptismal 
Preparation. 
 
Father Raj Santiago: Office: 902-963-2245 
    Cell: 902-393-0572 
Pastoral Associates: 
Jacinta Doiron 902-621-0638  
Janet Doiron 902-963-3247  
Marion Murphy 902-621-0725  
Carol Probert 902-963-3089 
 
Bulletin Announcements: Email bulletin notices to 
bulletins@jp2pastoralunit.com or call 902-886-
2761. Deadline for weekly bulletins is Thurs. at 4pm 
 
Scent Free: Please avoid scented products  in our 
churches. Some parishioners are strongly allergic to 
chemical fragrances. 

organized two hiking retreats: Grades 5-9 Girls: 
June 12th from 11:30am-5:30pm, Winter River 
Trail, $15. High School and University 
Students: June 25th from 9am-3:30pm, 
Strathgartney Trail, Bonshaw, $15. Please 
c o n t a c t  B e r n a d e t t e  a t 
johnpaul2hikes@gmail.com to register and for 
details. 
 
EDICT: The Charlottetown Branch of the 
Halifax Catholic Marriage Tribunal, in the 
Campbell-MacDonald Case, cites Vanessa 
Marie  MacDonald. Please contact 
tribunal@dioceseofcharlottetown.com. 
 

Community Notices 
 Al-Anon Group Meeting: Tuesdays at 10 AM 
in the vestry of St. Augustine’s Church. Call 
902-894-3503 for more information. 
 
Festival of Small Halls: Thursday June 23rd at 
7:30pm at the Cymbria Lions Club. Scottish 
Invasion featuring --The Paul McKenna Band 
(Scotland), Ben Miller & Anita MacDonald 
(Cape Breton) accompanied by Zakk Cormier 
(P.E.I.) & Tyson Chen (Ontario), Nick 
VanOuwerkerk ( P.E.I.) also accompanied by 
Zakk Cormier (P.E.I.)  and also Special Guest: 
College of Piping Highland Dancers (P.E.I.) 
Tickets :$25 available at Gallants Irving and the 
Cymbria Lions Club. Buy early so you are not 
disappointed. 
 
Ceilidh schedule for June, July: Sunday June 
26th 7:30pm - Kendall Docherty and the Ceilidh 
in the City Band. Sunday July 3rd 7:30 pm - Jon 
Mathews and Sheila Mackenzie. Sunday July 
10th - Trebble with Girls with Fiddler Courtney 
Hogan. Sunday July 17th 7:30 pm - Eddy Quinn, 
John Webster and Keelin Wedge. Sunday July 
24th 7:30pm - Richard Wood and Gordon 
Belsher. Cymbria Lions Centre is located at 
2184 Church Rd. We have a 50/50 draw, Ice 
Cream Sundae sales. We are wheel chair 
accessible and air conditioned. 902-963-2166 
cymbrialions.ca. doors open at 6:30pm 
 
 

The Farmers' Bank of Rustico Museum, air-
conditioned and wheelchair accessible, at 2188 
Church Rd, Route 243, Rustico, adjacent to St. 
Augustine's Church, is a bilingual National 
Historic Site featuring a museum with a 
dynamic permanent exhibition, the Doucet 
House and Rustico and area Acadian 
genealogical information. It opens for the 
season June 1. Check www.farmersbank.ca or 
call 902-963-3168 for more information and 
operating hours. Admission is charged. 
 
Retirement Party: Please join us for a 
retirement party honouring Rose Gallant and 
Anne-Marie Vessey. Thursday, June 16th from 
4pm to 6pm at Gulf Shore Consolidated. 
 
Open House for Reverend Claudia Kitson: 
Please join us for a retirement party in honour 
of Rev. Claudia Kitson at the Cavendish United 
Church on Sunday, June 19th from 2pm to 4pm. 
Welcome to all! 
 
Walk For ALS: Saturday June 18, 2016. 
Victoria Park Charlottetown. Registration 9am, 
Walk 10am. for pledge sheets call 902-964-
2215 or walkforals.ca/ 
 
Thank You: On behalf of myself and my 
family, I would like to express our sincere 
thanks to the Stella Maris Parish and to all those 
who were so helpful and supportive during our 
loss of John. Thank you to Father Raj, Sister 
Phyllis Gallant, Norreen Down and all others 
who helped with the beautiful Service. Thank 
you everyone for your prayers, visits and kind 
words. And finally, thank you to all those who 
helped with the reception by preparing the food 
and bringing sweets. Your kindness during this 
difficult time was very much appreciated. Judy 
de Lima and family 
 
Tim Archer presents, "Where No One Stands 
Alone", gospel concert at Central Queens 
United Church, Hunter River on Sunday, June 
19th at 7:30pm. Tickets will be sold at the door 
for $15/person or 2 tickets for $25. Light 
refreshments will be served. 

PLEASE PRAY FOR 
Ann, Brian, Debbie, Melanie, Parker, Sally,  

Steve, Steven, Herbie Blacquiere, Ann Blais, 
Peter Buote, Sue Casey,  Evan Clark, 
John DeLima, Kathy Doiron (Inez), 

John Doucette, Roger Emond, Audrey Gallant, 
Brenda Gallant, Buddy Gallant, Cathy Gallant, 
Cathy C Gallant, Cecilia Gallant, Dale Gallant, 

Pearl Gallant, Jeanette Gauthier, 
Sonny Gauthier, Mary Gillis, 

Arlene & Clint Harper, Rose Hennessey, 
Alice Hepp, Leo LeClair, Paul MacDonald, 
Carol MacIsaac, Jen Marten, Alan Perry, 

Regis Peters, Sheldon Pineau, 
Allan Pound, Bernadette Proctor, 

Dane Simpson, Suzie Smith, Emeric Walsh, 
Dakota Wedge 

 
To have a name added or removed from the 
prayer line please contact:  

Marion Murphy 902-621-0725  
Angela Gallant 902-963-3438  
Rose Gallant 902-963-3516  

Fr. Raj Santiago 902-963-2245 
 
Communion at Home: If you know of anyone 
who should be receiving communion at home 
because of  inability to attend church, please 
contact one of the pastoral associates. 
 
Hospital or Home Visits: If you have a family 
member or friend in the hospital, at home or 
other care facility who would like to see a 
priest please call Fr. Raj 

Eleventh Sunday in Ordinary Time  June 12, 2016 

The Saint John-Paul II Pastoral Unit 

Stella Maris, St. Anne’s & St. Augustine’s Parishes, Prince Edward Island 

From Pope Francis’ Encyclical “Misericordiae Vultus” - “The Face of Mercy” 
Pope Francis, for the Year of Mercy: "God does not deny justice. He rather 
envelopes it and surpasses it with an even greater event in which we experience 
love as the foundation of true justice.” (MV#21) 



Youth Ministries 
CDG—LDG—YDG 

Stella Maris’ Notices 
Annual Stella Maris Parish Collection: 
Special envelopes have been mailed to all 
parishioners. Your contribution may be returned 
by placing it in the week-end collection or 
mailing it in the self-addressed envelope. We 
ask that you be as generous as you can. Extra 
envelopes will be available at the back of the 
Church. Thank you! 
 
Property and Finance Committee Meeting: 
This meeting will be held on Tuesday, June 14th 
at 6:30pm in the sacristry of the Church. 
Property and Finance Committee 
 
Amendment to Cemetery Policy: A perpetual 
Care fee of $500 will be charged for a plot and 
a fee of $300 will be charged for a cremation 
internment on an exiting plot. Any parishioners 
living in the parish prior to 1960 will not be 
charged these fees. These fees take effect from 
June 1, 2016. 
 
Cemetery clean up is Wednesday June 15th at 
6pm. Rain date Thursday June 16th at 6pm. 
 

St. Anne’s Notices 
Ministries for June: Proclaimer: Lori Ann 
MacFarlane Youth Proclaimer: Julie 
Vanleeuwen Eucharistic Minister: Marion 
Murphy Ushers/Ministers of Hospitality: 
Denis Doiron, Donnie Doiron, Peter 
Vanleeuwen Offertory Families: June 12 Ron 
& Nancy MacKinnon & Family; June 19 
Charlie & Aletha Gallant; June 26 Ray & 
Karrie Murphy & Family 
 

St. Augustine’s Notices 
Direct Deposits: St. Augustine's Parish has 
introduced direct deposit. It gives you the 
opportunity to give your tithes and gifts directly 
to the church through electronic fund transfers. 
Envelopes will still be issued and will continue 
to be used by many, but those who wish to use 
direct deposit are invited to do so. PAD 
applications with instructions are on the table at 
the back of the church. Thank you for 

supporting St. Augustine's church. 
 
Volunteer Needed: St. Augustine's Parish is 
looking for a volunteer to help take care of the 
flower beds around the Church. Please contact 
Marlene White or Fr. Raj if you are interested 
in helping the parish. Our thanks go out to 
Camilla Arsenault who has been our flower 
keeper for many, many years but now is 
retiring. 

Diocese Notices 
Annual Diocesan Scripture Institute: July 4-7 
at St. Pius X, with Rev. Normand Bonneau, 
OMI presenting on The Letters of St. Paul. 
Registration form is in brochures at your parish 
or at http://dioceseofcharlottetown.com/twenty-
seventh-annual-scripture-institute-july-4-5-6-
and-7/ 
 
Clergy Changes: Bishop Grecco has made the 
following clergy appointments which will take 
effect on Thursday, June 16: Father George 
Gilliland, chaplain at QEH, to retirement. 
Father Lyndon Hogan, presently on sabbatical, 
appointed Chaplain of the Queen Elizabeth 
Hospital. Father Benedict Paulraj, O. Praem, 
presently administrator of Holy Family Pastoral 
Unit, appointed Pastor of Holy Family Pastoral 
Unit. 
 
World Youth Day 2016 Fundraiser: Although 
we do not have a Diocesan sponsored group 
heading to Poland this summer for WYD 2016, 
there are four young women from UPEI who 
have joined with CCO Ottawa for this 
pilgrimage: Laura Mark, Grace McCarvill, 
Bernadette Chevarie, and Katie VanLeeuwen. 
As a fundraising measure and in the spirit of 
Saint John Paul II, these young ladies have 

Unit Notices 
Pilgrimage: If you plan to attend the pilgrimage 
to the Basilica on Friday June 17th you should 
arrive a few minutes before 10:45 am. You 
should enter through the holy door which is well 
marked. Father Floyd Gallant will conduct a 
tour of the basilica and give us a history of the 
church. We will join the parishioners in reciting 
the rosary at 11:30 am followed by the prayer 
for His Holiness Pope Francis. Copies of the 
prayer are now available at the back of the 
church and should be brought with you. Mass 
will be celebrated at noon. If you have any 
questions please call Carol at 902-963-3089. 
 
 

A Spiritual Gift for the Marian Devotees: 
Holy Rosary will be said in all our unit churches 
before all the Holy Masses, those who love to 
join are requested to come 20 minutes before the 
mass time. 
 
A Special Appeal to anonymous Mass 
Sponsors: When you prepare your mass 
intention envelops, specially for the Thanks 
giving Masses, if you don't want to mention 
your names, please mention when and where do 
you want your mass offered; because though 
you don't want to mention your name I would 
like to thank the Lord and pray for you in your 
presence if it is possible for you. 
Thank you. Fr. Raj 

LAST WEEK’S COLLECTIONS & DONATIONS 
St. Augustine’s Sunday, June 5: $963.35 

St. Anne’s Sunday, June 5: $734.00 
Stella Maris Sunday, June 5: $1269.00 

Thank You for Your Donations to Our Parishes! 
 Please consider including your Parish in your will. 

 

Class of 2016 

From Left to Right: Evan Larkin, Maddy Doucette, Cassie Murphy, Sarah Sonier, Ben Car-

mody and Marya Wiegers. 

Missing from Photo: Gabrielle Blacquiere, Grace Clow, Cameron Nelson, Kennedy Gauthier, 

Jacob Pineau, Mary Lou Sweet-Richard, Pieter VanLeeuwen, Tristen Van Winkle, Tristen 

Herrell 


